Town of Haw River
2011-2012 Budget Planning Meeting
Monday, March 21, 2011
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a 2011-2012 Budget Planning Meeting on Monday, March 21, 2011 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30 pm.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, and Jeff Fogleman
Council Members Absent: Ricky Honeycutt
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 6:30 pm.
Manager Earp read the following letter to the Council:

To the Haw River Town Council, 

In this time of global economic crisis, we are confronted by extraordinary challenges that require us to come together, as a community, to reconfirm our priorities and define the kind of Town we want to be. 

These shared goals are expressed each year in our Town budget. It spells out our needs, quantifies what we can afford, and sets in motion the initiatives and corrective measures that will keep us on a true course. 

As your Manager, I am committed to sustaining the important financial reforms that have restored the stability and credibility of our town. Whatever circumstances we face, be assured that I will lead this Town in a fiscally responsible way and keep my pact with the citizens and Council to put their interests before all others. 

I present this document, the Towns Proposed Budget Needs and Goals for Fiscal Year 2011, in the strong belief that it continues this process of fundamental reform, that it provides the surest path to overcoming the Town’s financial challenges, and that it respects both the interests of the taxpayers and our responsibility to future generations. 

I have worked successfully with my management team to develop this document, mindful of not only our immediate needs, but of the need to repair the town’s properties and with the goal of financial long term sustainability in mind

I am indebted to the employees and council members who sent me their suggestions on budget efficiencies.  

With the adoption of the 2011-2012 budget, the Town will accomplish these important goals: 

1) Safeguard our essential core services, including police and fire, streets and water & sewer; 

2) Reduce risk to the taxpayers by repairing the town’s assets; 

3) Close a projected General Fund budget deficit, without cutting services or reducing services at our
recreation and Parks Facilities; 

4) Fortify emergency reserves that were previously under-funded, including the General Fund reserve and the critical capital fund reserves; 

5) Recognize that economic cycles cannot halt our progress, by planning for our future and investing in the towns capital needs;

6) Sustain the process of financial and operational reform, and continue our progress in redefining the towns staffing and operations to meet current demands; and 

7) Protect our hard-working employees and their families by saving jobs at a time when the job market offers few opportunities for new employment.

It is my intent that this budget will accomplish these goals despite our increasing financial obligations and an economic downturn that has lowered revenue growth. To do so, however, we have had to make tough choices, especially when deciding how to reduce the ever-widening portion of our budget that is devoted to compensation and retirement costs.  It will also mean exploring new options and ways to accomplish our tasks at hand.  

I hope you will keep an open mind as I present some new and innovative ideas in regards to the way the Town does business and lay out a plan for future success.

Manager Earp then proceeded to outline the needs of the Town and plans to help the Town most efficiently fill these needs. Points were discussed by the Council as they deemed appropriate.
Short Term Concerns


- Increased benefits cost


- Increased fuel cost


- Loss of property value


- Economic instability as it affects sales tax and other state collected revenues


- Cost of living increases


-Water & Sewer Cost


-Rehabilitation work (Code Enforcement)

 Long Term Concerns


- Loss of hold harmless (2012-2013)


- Retirement contribution rate increases


- Stability of General Fund- Fund Balance


- Economic Growth

Capital Facilities

Municipal Building


- Carpet


- Restructure of offices


- Lighting (energy grant received)


- Mason work around flagpole and outside front entrance

Police Department


- Lighting (energy grant received)


- Roof replacement (next 5 years)

Public Works


- Storage racks and bins

Parks & Recreation


- New concession stand/bathroom at Municipal Park


- Shelter bathroom facilities at Red Slide Park


-Lights for Shelter (large)


-New Temporary outfield fencing


-Cabin to fitness center


-mobile staging 


-Repair inside of large shelter


-repaving of parking lot


-front end loader for tractor

Civic Center


- Floor repair


- Lighting replacement


- Windows replacement


- Weatherization and insulation (energy grant received)


- Painting of building and outside shelter

Capital Equipment Considerations

Administration


- Server


- Furniture


- CPU

Fire Department


- Replacement Pagers

Police Department


- Patrol cars and necessary up fit equipment (USDA grant loan)

Public Works


Sanitation



- Knuckle Boom Brush Truck


Powell Bill



- Contract for boom mowing of right of way


Sewer



- Wiring all pump station for generator (except Trollingwood and Main)



- 3 Phase Multi-Tap Generator – 480 kW with trailer



- Lighting installed at Lang, Wilkins, and Trollingwood pump stations



- Installation of rails and soft start at the Lang pump station



- Fencing at Lang, First, Second, Spray



- Dosing tank East Main



- Replace the following sewer lines:




- Pelham/Bypass 3,000 ft 8”




- State/Wilkins 400 ft 6-8”



- Rehab manholes percentage


Water



- Fire hydrant replacement 6


Other



- CPU

Staffing Considerations

Administration


- Fill vacant public works director position with operations manager

- Position Duties


- Cost Savings

Manager Earp described to the council his desire to keep the Town at 21 fulltime positions, but he would like to eliminate the position of Public Works Director and create an Operations Manager. Manager Earp detailed the responsibilities of this position and outlined how this position would be more a more efficient way to utilize the Town’s funds. The Council discussed the possible new position and responsibilities they would like to see included.
Fire Department


- none

Police Department


- No immediate /long term restructuring

Public Works


- Grade increase for crew leader and maintenance technician


- New duties assigned


- Address manpower issues

Parks & Recreation


- Maintenance Technician position needed

Other


- Increased retirement system employer contribution requirements


- Increased health benefit costs


- Use of labor contracts (inmates)
Manager Earp introduced the Council to a Department of Corrections program called Labor Contracts. This program would allow the Town to “hire” inmates for $1 day for 1 year 40 hours/week timeframes. The Town would be responsible for the $1 per day salary in addition to transportation to/from the correctional facility in Yanceyville. These inmates would work in tandem with Town employees and would be a very affordable option for getting the extra manpower that is desperately needed in the Recreation and Public Works Departments. Conversation and questions from the council followed and Manager Earp agreed to look into this option further and report back to the Council.
Manager Earp then spoke to the council about a possible NCDOT grant that would provide partial funding for sidewalks from the park to the museum.
There being no further business of the council the mayor asked for a motion to adjourn.
7:53 pm
Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
